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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, MAY 16, 2019 AT 10:00 A.M.
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Fred Neal, Jr, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
OTHER COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Commissioner Laura Bryan, Commissioner Mark Raymond 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – MARCH 14, 2019

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of March 14, 2019.  Verbal Motion 19-040 was approved unanimously. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – APRIL 11, 2019 

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the minutes of April 11, 2019.  Verbal Motion 19 – 041 was approved unanimously.
COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Chairman Neal stated that he was having pre committee meetings with RTA and Transdev Staff to discuss the Operations Committee Meeting.


Chairman Neal stated that staff was going to discuss the fall pick process and some service enhancements.

Chairman Neal stated that the New Links Process was a planning process with the Regional Planning Commission looking at the future of the transit system and looking at the network as a whole and how the RTA could provide service regionally. 

Chairman Neal stated that staff was going to talk about service enhancements to some existing routes but nothing would be approved until the June Board Meeting and no new routes or new lines would be added.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

No Report 
COMPREHENSIVE OPERATIONS ANALYSIS (COA)

Samuel Buckley reported that there was a great kickoff meeting with 60 people in attendance and there were great comments from the public and elected officials and Commissioner Bryan and Commissioner Daniels attended the meeting.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

No Report

COMPREHENSIVE OPERATIONS ANALYSIS (COA) 

Samuel Buckley reported that they finished collecting the on off counts for Jefferson Transit and they have the full boarding and alighting counts for the whole system.

Samuel Buckley reported that in the next couple of days they would complete the expansion of the survey data.
Samuel Buckley reported that the stakeholders advocacy meeting Tuesday went very well and they would continue the format of the smaller meetings that will take place in June and July.
Samuel Buckley reported that they are continuing to do outreach at bus stops and going to community meetings.

In response to Commissioner Bryan, Samuel Buckley reported that RPC and the RTA’s Public Information Staff were going out to major transfer point lines such as Broad and Elks Place to make sure that passengers understand what was going on with the survey process.
Samuel Buckley reported that the outreach would be done in multiple rounds and there would be a full round of meetings where specific ideas for the transit system would be presented and different scenarios would be developed.    

OPERATIONS REPORT 

Brendan Matthews reported that due to the major rain storm, the RTA had to pull service off the street on Sunday morning and staff was in communication with the City’s Office of Emergency Management. 

Brendan Matthews reported that the recommendation from the City of New Orleans was made at 6:30 am that service be removed from the street; based on the last rain event, where 2 inches of rain happened within an hour and it overwhelmed a lot of the pumping stations and there was water under the underpasses and buses could not make the routes, the RTA pulled service. 

Brendan Matthews reported that vehicles that couldn’t come back to the station were moved to safe areas and, waited and as the water started to recede, the supervisors started riding the routes to make sure the lines cleared 

Brendan Matthews reported that the Canal Streetcar Line was operable about 8:30 am and some cars had driven up onto the lines and the cars were removed rather quickly and full service was implemented about 11:30 am.

Brenda Matthews stated that the RTA received one complaint about a vehicle speeding and pushing the water into homes.


Brenda Matthews stated that there was a fire in the French Quarter and the RTA provided two buses to the Fire Department for cooling stations.


Brenda Matthews reported that staff participated with Karen Wilson-Sider at Senior Fest and Commissioner Roth was honored at the event.


Brenda Matthews reported that the funding for the grant for 17 new buses was approved by FTA.


Arionne Edwards reported that staff was starting the Fall Pick Enhancements that were presented in the 2019 Budget and staff was kicking off the public engagement process for the pick process.


Arionne Edwards reported that staff plans to present the Fall Pick Enhancement Process to the Operations and Finance Committee Meeting, Board Meeting and to the Riders Advisory Committee to get the public involved in the pick process.

In response to Commissioner Neal, Arionne Edwards reported that all the changes needed to be confirmed by September 1, 2019 and the service would be put on the street on September 7, 2019.

Brendan Matthews reported that once the Board makes its decisions on which of the 19 routes in the 2019 budget are going to be the modified, there are 6 or 7 of those routes that address enhancing existing service. 

Arionne Edwards reported would get comments from the riding public before going live with implementation. 

Arionne Edwards reported that on Friday, May 10, 2019, the public process began for the Fall Pick and today staff started the process of presenting the Fall Pick to the Operations and Administration Committee then to the Finance Committee, the Board Meeting and the Riders Advisory Committee.

Arionne Edwards reported that on June 26, 2019 all pick changes are due to start implementing the changes and in between that time there are Q&A sessions that would take place.  


Arionne Edwards reported that the Union has to review the schedules; there are integrity checks and the union has to receive the paddles and have the operators do a pick process and staff has to submit the information to Clever at least 6 weeks in advance. 

Commissioner Neal stated that this gives the staff enough time to collect data and give recommendations and get public input and the pick was going to follow the 2019 Budget.


Commissioner Neal stated that staff was welcoming any and all comments from the public especially from the Riders Advisory Committee.


Commissioner Neal stated that the RTA was going to focus on the 19 options that were presented in the 2019 Budget but if the public has any comments and recommendations for any routes that the RTA needs to improve, those routes may be considered also but those recommendations have to be with the 2019 Budget.


Adelee Le Grand reported that this pick process was for September through the end of the calendar year and as soon as that goes live, the team will start on the next pick, which would begin in January, 2020 so this is an ongoing process, but the good news was that staff was working through the process so they will have the opportunity to make tweaks.


Adelee Le Grand reported that staff needs to look at what additional enhancements could be done outside of the minor tweaks and that’s what staff was soliciting right now from the public to understand what enhancements could be made and staff needed to make sure that the RTA could afford to make the changes and the public needed to understand the budget impact associated with those enhancements. 

Adelee Le Grand reported that was why the RTA has a cut-off date toward the end of June to be able to meet the September deadline of the pick.

Commissioner Bryan stated that in the budget process staff went through different service options and there are some priorities that the Board and the Mayor have set and some of those fall within those service options and she wanted to see specific analysis of what some of the options are.


In response to Commissioner Bryan, Adelee Le Grand reported that this meeting was the first public venue and staff showed its timeline of all the upcoming meetings for this month as well as the month of June. 

Adelee Le Grand reported that the objective was that at the board meeting in June everyone will be comfortable with what the options are so that gives us a month to float the ideas that staff received and staff expected that the largest public input process would be at the Riders Advisory Committee Meeting and they were hoping to get the word out and to solicit a lot of input and staff was going to tailor the meeting to get more information for the pick, so in early June staff would feel confident that it would be able to come back with something written that could actually be put into the next pick that falls within the budget. 

Adelee Le Grand reported that staff would also provide recommendations of what the RTA should move forward with and was waiting for the Board’s direction on how to proceed and, based on the timeline, staff believes that there is enough time between now and June’s Board Meeting to get the necessary feedback. 

Commissioner Bryan stated that the priority was to increase service to New Orleans East; she stated that the owl headways should be reduced from 60 minutes to 30 minutes.

Commissioner Bryan stated that staff needed to look at Routes 64 and 65 and increase service time in the mornings and on the weekends for the Algiers Ferry and the Algiers Routes 114 and 115 during peak time.


Adelee Le Grand reported that staff looked at the 19 options that were in the budget and was getting feedback from the public.


Commissioner Bryan stated that funding has to be approved for each of the 19 options.


Commissioner Raymond stated that he has had conversations on how these priorities can be implemented quickly  


Commissioner Bryan stated that the Board does not want any of these options to negatively impact the New Links process.


Commissioner Neal thanked Arionne Edwards and the Planning Staff for the report and said that last year the RTA had a surplus and the Board wanted to wait and get a better idea of the financial numbers and now that we have this information, the Board was ready to move forward.


In response to Commissioner Neal, Arionne Edwards reported that in the May pick certain routes were streamlined; staff took into account run times, how the actual picks were drawn and nothing major was going on in the May pick.
Fixed Route – April
· There were 16 accidents per 100,000 miles on Fixed Route.

· On Time Performance – 72% 
· Miles between Road Calls were 7,952
· Boardings Per Hour were 21. 2 

Brendan Matthews stated that 9 of those accidents were preventable accidents and about half of the accidents involved drivers with 5 to 10 years of service, and the time of day of the accidents was between 3:00 pm and 6:00 pm.
Streetcars - April
· There were 14 accidents per 100,000 miles

· On-Time Performance – 67% 
· Miles Between Road Calls were 26,327
· Boardings Per Hour were 43.7
Brendan Matthews stated that the number one cause of accidents was the left turns in front of the streetcars and it is the same group of drivers with 5 to 10 years of experience and these accidents were happening in the morning between 6:00 am and 9:00 am and again between 3:00 pm and 6:00 pm.
Ferry – April  
· Ridership for the ferry for Mardi Gras was 106,042
· Scheduled trips: 3,692; Completed: 3,283 trips 

· 162 Trips Cancelled No Fault

· 409 Missed Trips

· 95 % Reliability 

Brendan Matthews stated that the Ferry Charter allows the RTA to run 6 ferries at one time and currently the RTA was running 5 ferries and to bring RTA 1 and RTA 2 into the fleet the St. John Ferry would go back to the State of Louisiana.
Paratransit – April
· There were 5 accidents per 100,000 miles

· On Time Performance – 84.8%

· Miles between Road Calls were 118,325
· Boarding Per Hour were 2.0

· Call Center Missed Calls 6.6%

· Call Center Average Time on Hold 1:37 

Brendan Matthews reported that Paratransit received new vehicles during the month of April and all the buses should be in service by the end of June.
Commissioner Raymond stated that the Paratransit Buses were not being cleaned properly and he understands that there was only one person cleaning the paratransit buses and he asked that extra people be assigned to clean the paratransit buses and he said the operators need to do their part to help keep the buses clean.
In response to Commissioner Tillery, Brendan Matthews stated that staff tracks passenger injuries whenever the RTA is involved in an accident. 

CAPITAL PROJECTS UPDATE
1. Canal Street Ferry Terminal + Riverfront Streetcar Upriver Connector Bus Stop

· The CMAR for preconstruction services was fully executed on April 12, 2019 with the start date of the preconstruction phase to be April 17, 2019.
· The CMAR would put together a cost estimate and after that staff can continue with engineering and continue with the cost saving ideas to make sure the project stays within the budget.
· The engineering team continue to work on design and staff was staying in contact with all stakeholders.

·  The first public meeting is scheduled for May 29, 2019 in Algiers and the Public Library.
2. 
Algiers Ferry Terminal Rehabilitation – Section 106 Review (environmental)

· The Grant Agreement between the FTA and RTA was fully executed on May 8, 2019 and the next step was to assign the Engineering Scope of Work to one of our new SBE On-Call A&E Firms once the contracts are fully executed.
3. Riverfront Streetcar Line Special Trackwork Replacement and OCS Poles painting and St. Charles Streetcar Line Special Trackwork Replacement

· These two projects are dependent upon the Procurement of the Special Trackwork 
· The kickoff meeting with the manufacturer took place 2 weeks ago and they are currently working on the design and shop drawings
· The special trackwork for the riverfront will be delivered in September of next year
· The special trackwork for the Riverfront will be delivered in September of next year and the rail spur will be delivered in November of next year and the double cross over for the St Charles Streetcar Line will be delivered in February 2021.
4. St. Charles Streetcar Line Downtown Loop Track Pavement Replacement 

· This project was re-advertised as of last Friday.
· The pre bid opening was scheduled for this Tuesday and the bid opening was scheduled for June 3, 2019.
· The authorization to award the contract to begin the construction phase would be in early May. 

In response to Chairman Neal, Martin Pospisil reported that the scale of the project was changed; the first solicitation was unsatisfactory because there was only one bid and it was over the engineers estimate in the budget and he was hoping that there will be better competition with better pricing.

Martin Pospisil reported because the project lost some time, he wanted to make sure that what could be finished this year would be finished so the project was scaled back; the project will now focus on Julia to Poydras Streets and the DPW will be right behind the RTA to replace the asphalt between the edge of our tracks to the curb line and all of this needed to be completed before Mardi Gras.
5. St. Charles Streetcar Line ADA Modifications 

· 90% design was submitted on April 22, 2019 and is currently DPW review.
· After the review it will only take 2 weeks to finish 100% construction.
6. Napoleon Facility Renovation

· FTA submitted all requested information to SHPO on March 11, 2019 and expected SHPO’s response within 30 calendar days from the submission date which would be on April 11, 2019.
7. St. Charles Streetcar Line OCS Poles Repair

· They are currently getting painted and should be delivered to the contractor in 2 weeks.
· The contract should start in June and should take two weeks to complete.

8. A. Philip Randolph and ENO Facilities – Exterior Envelope Repairs

Randolph:

· All work was currently underway and scheduled to be completed on time.
· Contractors are working on the sealing, cleaning and work on roof and the parking lot and expect al of the work to completed between September or October.

· ENO started removing the existing roofing structure yesterday and he expected the project to be completed in September or October

9. Algiers Park & Ride Rehabilitation – Phase I

· The contractor has completed all electrical and concrete work and is currently installing the bus shelters 

MARKETING REPORT:

Candice Marti reported that the Average Missed calls during the month of April was 3.6%.

Candice Marti reported that the Average Time on Hold during the month of January for Ride Line was 00:11. 

Candice Marti reported that the Average Time to Close Cases during the month of April was 4.5 days. 

GoMobile 2.0 Data – April 2019 
· Active users in April 2019: 19,224 (down 942 from March)
· Tickets and passes sold in April 2019 on GoMobile
· 76,707
· Total revenue: $209,009.05
· Top 3 Ticket/Pass Types Sold on GoMobile in April 2019
· Single Ride Fare
· 1-Day Jazzy Pass
· Single Ride Ferry Only Fare
· 740 Regional Ride fares sold on GoMobile in April 2019
GoMobile 2.0 Data – April 2019
· Average Thursday-Sunday sales for non-festival/ major events
· 8,046 tickets/passes sold (average)
· Total revenue: $22,445.91 (average)
· Top Selling Ticket Type: Single Ride Fare
· GoMobile Sales During French Quarter Fest: April 11th – 14th 
· 12,604 tickets/passes sold (57% increase from avg non-fest)
· Total revenue: $32,471.65 (45% increase from avg non-fest)
· Top Selling Ticket Type: Single Ride Fare
· GoMobile Sales During Jazz Fest (First Weekend): April 25th – 28th 
· 9,910 tickets/passes sold (23% increase from avg non-fest)
· Total revenue: $26,488.10 (18% increase from avg non-fest)
· Top Selling Ticket Type: Single Ride Fare
GoMobile Sales Report
GoMobile 2.0 Data – 2019 Monthly Sales Comparison
	Month – 2019
	Sales Volume
	Sales Revenue

	January
	59,933
	$169,428.60

	February
	64,231
	$175,523.00

	March
	82,169
	$227,936.10

	April
	76,707
	$209,009.05


PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE REPORT
MEDIA RELATIONS
86 Total Media Mentions for April
· Total Local TV Audience: 225,224
· Total Online News Visitor 23M
· Total Publicity Value = $173,412*
TOP EARNED MEDIA HIGHLIGHT 

15
French Quarter & Jazz Fest Service Changes
14
RTA Contract Bid
13
Canal Streetcar Improvement Analysis
6
New Links Survey Project 

Community Engagement/Interagency Relations

· 12 public and community outreach event in April 
· Audience: Disabled Community, Adult Educators, Daily Riders, Seniors, Faith-based Community, Festival Attendees.  
EVENTS FOCUSED ON 
· GoMobile
· Transit Tracker
· New Links – Comprehensive Operational Analysis 
· Regional Ride
· Feedback on experience with bus, streetcar ferry and paratransit
· Safety guidelines for using public transit 
· Career pathways in transportation 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH 
· Moving New Orleans Meeting Algiers Library
· District A Weekend Community Office Hours
· Kings00ley House Parents as Educators
· Meet the Managers at Washington in Board
· District E Community Office Hours New Orleans East Library
· Bus Stop Cleanup Day 
In response to Commissioner Wegner, Taslin Alfonzo reported that the RTA partners with schools and teaches them about the careers offered here at the RTA. 
In response to Commissioner Raymond, Taslin Alfonzo reported that she would provide the information he requested showing how Public Information determines the Publicity Value.

In response to Dr. Munster, Taslin Alfonzo reported that the negative and positive stories are not tied to the Publicity Value. 

Chairman Neal stated that the RTA has made some progress with the city on the bus shelter permitting process.


Chairman Neal stated that the Downtown Transit Center alternatives project ties into the New Links process and the RTA was going to pull this off the table and discuss this project more at the Board Meeting. 

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS  

Alex Posorske asked the Board to please expedite the Bus Shelter process and said a formal update would be appreciated. 


Dr. Munster stated that Safety and Permit plans to have the review of all submitted applications completed by the end of this week and at that time the RTA would know which permits can be issued and which ones might need revisions. 

In response to Commissioner Bryan, Dr. Munster stated that there were a total of 29 applications.


In response to Alex Posorske Commissioner Raymond stated that the Bus Shelter Program was going through the RTA Finance process coupled with the Strategic Mobility Plan and the COA. 

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Neal moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to adjourn the Operations and Administration Meeting on May 16, 2019 at 11:16 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 19-042 was approved unanimously.  

